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February 21, 2025

House Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection
900 Court St. NE
Salem, Oregon 97301

Subject: Support for House Bill 3179

Chair Sosa and Members of the Committee: 

The City of Portland supports House Bill 3179 for “Fairness & Affordability in Residential Energy.” Energy rates 
have increased dramatically in recent years, and today too many Portlanders are struggling to pay their energy 
bills. 

According to Oregon Department of Energy, 27% of households in Multnomah County are energy burdened, 
spending more than 6% of household income on energy costs. In 2024, the impact of rising utility costs became 
evident, as the number of utility disconnections due to nonpayment hit record highs. When households cannot 
afford to pay their energy bills, they are forced to pay in other ways. Disconnections threaten people’s health,
livelihood, and housing stability. 

HB 3179 seeks to center households and families by requiring greater transparency, additional consumer 
protections, and an assessment of the real human impacts of utility rate increases. The City of Portland supports
the -1 proposed amendments that rate increases should not take effect during the winter heating season and 
should not occur more frequently than 18 months.

We urge the House Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection to reaffirm the Oregon Public Utility 
Commission’s duty and power to protect utility customers and grant the Commission “broad discretion in setting 
the lowest reasonable rates” and the ability to “mitigate or phase in an increase in rates.” We also support the 
proposal to grant the Commission discretion to allow securitization for capital investments to deploy necessary 
utility infrastructure with low-interest financing that reduces costs to residential ratepayers.



City of Portland, Oregon | Bureau of Planning and Sustainability | www.portland.gov/bps
1810 SW 5th Avenue, Suite 710, Portland Oregon, 97201 | Phone: 503-823-7700 | Relay: 711

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony. We appreciate your consideration of these comments and 
ask for your support of House Bill 3179.

Sincerely,

Eric Engstrom
Interim Director
City of Portland Bureau of Planning and Sustainability


